THE ROTARY CLUB OF ELIZABETH INC



District 9500 - Charter granted 23 Nov 1966 PO Box 233, Elizabeth SA 5112

> District Governor 9500: Peter Schaefer AG Group 4: Rick Henke

Rotary International President: Ian HS Riselev

President Elizabeth Rotary: Alan Murphy

BULLETIN

MEETING 2541 - MONDAY 11 SEPTEMBER 2017

Report from meeting held on Monday 4 September 2017 at the Grenville Community Connections Hub

President Alan in his opening of the meeting welcomed members – Anthony James, Jim Buckoke, Delwyn Watts, Lesley Trevilyan, Shirley Halls, David Adamson, Elizabeth Adamson, Margaret Green, and guest Robert Rowe from the Elizabeth Community Bank, Bendigo Bank.

Apologies: Sharka Byrne, Viv Valladares, Jackie Webb, Gay Smallwood-Smith, Raelene Trickett

Sergeant Lesley gave the toast to the Queen, the people of Australia, and the invocation.

Chairperson P Alan called for spots.

P Alan informed members that our next Bunnings barbecue will be on Tuesday 26 September. He will send around the roster. We will need a little more help as Delwyn will be away and P Alan is very busy the day before; He'll be driving the bus to the Road Safety Centre for Rotary and he'll be going on holiday the day after. If anyone still needs to send reports to Raelene please do so as soon as possible.

The final Holden's barbecue will be held on Saturday 16 September from 3pm to 8:30pm. The roster is out so let P Alan know as soon as possible if you can help. We really need more support as we only have six people so far. All of the stores need to be on site by 2:30pm; no vehicles will be permitted entry after this time. P Alan will need some help to pick up the barbecue and the trailer.

We've also been approached to participate in a breakfast parade for the Holden Dream Team; this will be a parade of Holden enthusiasts at the plant on the Sunday 15 October in the Elizabeth City Shopping Centre car park and we could run a breakfast stall selling Bacon end egg rolls. This is an opportunity to promote the club and do some fundraising.

The show Annie is being held at the Shedley Theatre and we have made a tentative booking for ten people in row K (more leg room) on Friday 20 October. We're planning on doing something similar to last time (canapes in the park).

We have been advised that we have a position in the Elizabeth City Shopping Centre to run our trailer raffle; it looks like we'll have four weeks near Woolworths and four weeks in Oxenham Mall. The trailer is being ordered from RV Trailers and the tickets from Little Para Printers. P Alan will send out the invitation soon for the pre Trailer Raffle get together. Please start thinking about your availability to help in the selling of the tickets, perhaps it's time to recruit friends by selling the idea that it's a couple of hours of light entertainment.

On 30 August several members attended the opening of the Elizabeth South School's new Nature Play Area. We used the occasion to promote the event and the club on social media. Please share the posts as this gives us wider coverage.

The Playford Pageant has been confirmed and will occur on 25 November 2017. If you're interested in participating please let P Alan know; we'll have two or three floats.

The Carols will be held on 3 December so please mark this date in your diary as we'll need plenty of help as I am told there will be a significant drawcard.

Libby informed the members present that as she had not received a reply from the Metropolitan Fire Service about our proposed visit on Monday 11 September she rang the person concerned to find out what was happening. We are unable to visit on Monday 11 September but have been given 30 October as a possible date. This is unsatisfactory as we already have a visit organised for that night. She has sent Jackie a text message asking if she's able to organise dinner at the Mallala Hotel and a visit to the Mallala Museum. Information will be emailed to members.

Robert Rowe the lender from the Virginia and Districts and Elizabeth Community Bank presented the club with a cheque worth one thousand five hundred dollars as their sponsorship contribution for this year's Northern Business Breakfasts. The Bank is a proud sponsor of our club and were excited to present the cheque to support our club in conjunction with the Rotary Club of Salisbury and the Polaris Centre in hosting these breakfasts. Robert has attended these events and was overwhelmed with the hospitality from the clubs involved.

For more information about the bank visit: http://www.bendigobank.com.au/community/our-branches/elizabeth

President Alan then closed Meeting 2540 and thanked everyone for attending. Committee meetings followed.



Members of the club with Robert Rowe

DUTIES	11 SEPTEMBER	18 SEPTEMBER	25 SEPTEMBER	2 OCTOBER
	2541	2542	2543	
Chairperson	Viv Valladares	Gay Smallwood-	Elizabeth Adamson	Labour Day
		Smith		
Cashier	None	Anthony James	Anthony James	Public Holiday
Visitors	Jackie Webb	Elizabeth Adamson	Jackie Webb	No Meeting
Regalia	Main North Road	Anthony James	Anthony James	
Sergeant	6:30pm for 7pm	Lesley Trevilyan	Lesley Trevilyan	
Speaker	Mallala Museum	PDG Doug Layng	Kelly Norris –	
	Visit	- Mini Projects	Walk with Wings	
		Board Meeting		

N.B. If you are unable to attend please arrange a replacement for your duties. Thankyou.

DIARY DATES:				
2017	DATE	EVENT	VENUE	TIME
MONDAY	11 SEPTEMBER	Museum Visit	Mallala Hotel	6:30pm
SATURDAY	16 SEPTEMBER	Holden's Farewell	GMH	3.00pm to 8.30pm
TUESDAY	26 SEPTEMBER	BBQ	Bunnings	8:00am to 6:00pm
WEDNESDAY	27 SEPTEMBER	Northern Business	Parafield Gardens	7:00am to 8:30am
		Breakfast	Community Centre	
MONDAY	30 OCTOBER	Museum Visit	Port Adelaide	6:00pm
			Aviation Museum	
TBC	TBC	Fire Station Visit	Salisbury Fire	TBC
			Station	



Who is celebrating in September?

BIRTHDAYS: - Marianne Forrest 13th Theo Nitz 14th Lorraine Murray 30th

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY: Jill and Alan Murphy 14th

INDUCTION ANNIVERSARIES: None

CONTACT DETAILS:- RC of Elizabeth PO Box 233 Elizabeth SA 5112

http://www.elizabeth.rotaryaust.org/

http://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofElizabeth?ref=hl

Meet at the Grenville Community Hub, Playford Boulevard, Elizabeth 6:15 p.m. for 6:45 p.m. start

<u>If not attending please send apology to Delwyn Watts – Club Secretary</u> <u>Mobile – 0412 814 394 or Email – delwynwatts46@gmail.com</u>

to assist with catering for meal numbers